




1997, no execution has token place, despite the retention of the death penalty on the

statute books.

The Government is in the process of commencing a nationwide sensitization programme

that will apprise the citizenry on the significance of a moratorium on the use of the death

penalty. However, it must be emphasised, that since the death penalty is provided for in

the Bill of Rights, it cannot be amended by a mere political pronouncement but, rather, in

accordance with the Constitution. Any attempt to amend the Bill of Rights is, therefore,

subject to a referendum, in accordance with Article 79 (3) of the Constitution. Only the

people of Zambia shall decide whether or not to abolish the death penalty.

Chairperson,

In order to further promote the rule of law the Government has strengthened the

prosecution system by incorporating some public prosecutors from other law enforcement

agencies, such as the Immigration Department, Police Service, Anti-Corruption Commission

and Drug Enforcement Commission into the National Prosecution Authority, all in an effort to

enhance coordination and 



through its various agencies has continued to work towards facilitating the realisation of the

right to justice for all persons, especially the most vulnerable.

Zambia requests the United Nations to continue providing assistance to build national

capacity in the training of prosecutors, lawyers and judges on handling anti-gender-based

violence cases, with a specific emphasis on people-centred responses and full adherence

to human rights. This will contribute to the further strengthening of the administration of

justice and create greater effectiveness and efficiencies within the relevant institutions and

authorities.

I THANK YOU


